
LaMoure County Water Resource District Special Meeting 
Friday, July 31, 2020 
 
At approximately 8:00 a.m. Chairman Kerry Kettering called the special meeting to order with 
the following board members present:  Nathan Nitschke, Bobby Frauenberg, Co-
Secretary/Treasurer Jan Hamlin. Attending virtually were board members Glenn Haugen, Jason 
Gross, Water Resource District Attorney Kim Radermacher.  Also attending were Lexi Schweich 
Arlen. Absent were Co-Secretary/Treasurer Shanel Bohnenstingl. 
 
After review of the Scott Schrader’s application to install 3 different subsurface water 
management systems, Mr. Frauenberg made a motion to approve the application, seconded by 
Mr. Nitschke. Motion carried. 

Richard Zundel’s application for surface drain was reviewed by the state and it was determined 
that there is no state-wide water significance and the application has now come back to be 
approved by the local water board. Mr. Gross made a motion to approve the application, 
seconded by Mr. Nitschke. Motion carried. 

The board discussed Bev Anderson’s complaint regarding section 3 in Litchville township. The 
complaint states Arlen Bonde drains his land onto Mrs. Anderson’s land and the water has 
nowhere to go and is negatively impacting trees, buildings and cement. Mr. Bonde asked when 
this allegedly took place, the complaint states October 2014. An investigation will be launched 
in order to determine a cause. It was also discussed that the board will request a new map to 
show what is being affected, on who’s property and how water is currently being drained, once 
received, the complaint will be readdressed at that time. 

The board discussed a request from Dakota Valley Electric for drainage of highway right of way. 
Kim Radermacher also represents Dakota Valley Electric and explained that there is a lot of 
water being held at the Dakota Valley Electric warehouse parking lot in Edgeley. They plan to 
drain tile the parking lot and are requesting any potential drainage flow be permitted to flow 
into the right of way. The water resource district has signed off on the project at the bottom of 
the application. Mrs. Radermacher explained that the board does not have to “approve,” but 
rather sign off as part of the process. Mr Nitschke made a motion to sign off on the project as 
part of the process, seconded by Mr. Frauenberg. Motion carried.  

The next meeting date is to be determined.  

Meeting adjourned at approximately 8:20 a.m. 

 

    Approved this 21st Day of September, 2020 
 
 
      _______________________________ 



      Kerry Ketterling, Chairman 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
________________________ 
Shanel Bohnenstingl, Co-Secretary 
 
 

 

 


